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Thus far we have initiated but one new member, Lillie Kir­

win. She is a girl of rare accomplishments, and is a valuable 

adition to our number. 
At the meeting of the Board of trustees of Hanover Col-

lege, arrangements were made for a Department of Music. Laura 
Palmer, one of our members, has been chosen as instructress. 

She is an excellent musician and is well qualified for filling the 

place. 
One of the receptions that Nu has arranged to give every 

month, was held June rst. The weather was very disagreeable, 

but that did not prevent our friends from being present. 
We anticipate a grand time this commencement. One of 

our best and brightest girls, Eva Fitzgerald, will graduate. She 
has always been one of our best workers, and her absence will 

be greatly felt. 
We expect our new professor at the opening of the fall 

term. 
We were very much interested in Cornell's plan of "not 

rushing." Although it has never been necessary to do much rush­
ing here, we think it would be an excellent thing to have such a 
rule. Owing to the Prep. Law of our College, no fraternity can 

initiate any below Freshmen. This avoids the rush to a limited 

extent. 
The fact that Lawrence has been chosen as the editorial 

' office of another Greek Journal shows that Kappa Alpha Theta 
was wise in her selection. There seems to be something in the 
Kansas atmosphere peculiarly favorable to fraternity publications. 

We were much pleased with Epsilon's account of the con­

vention and the visit to Greencastle. 
Nu sends love to all the chapters. 
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OMICRON. 

Uui·oersity ef Sou.thern Calzrorni'a, Los Angeles, Cal. 

We Omicrons have been looking over the April number of 
KAPPA ALPHA THETA, enjoying the reports of sister chapters 

and rejoicing in the fact that we too have a right to the "black 
and gold." Though our chapter is young and ·we are as yet 
undisciplined in fraternity matters, yet we are sure we possess the 
true Theta spirit. Our chapter consists of fourteen members. 
As yet we are alone in our glory, being the only Greek chapter 
in Southern California, but, judging from appearance, we have 

reason to believe that the Delta Gammas are making preparations 
to establish a chapter here. 

Since our organization, March 3d, we have held regular 

meetings once in two weeks, and have held two "spreads." The 
fo·st was given soon after our initiation by Mrs. President Borard, 

a member of Alpha chapter, on which occasion we were honored 
\vith the presence of five sisters from Alpha chapter and one 
from Delta chapter, who taught us how to enjoy a "spread" in 
true Theta style. The second was given by one of our own 
chapter at our last meeting, to celebrate the initiation of two new 
members. Being inexperienced in the management of the goat 
we found it a little unruly, but managed finally to get control of 
it, and after the ceremony put it into good humor again by feed­

ing it sumptuously. On this occasion we initiated Miss Ida 
Lindley, professor of Latin· in .our University, who is an alumna 
of Wesleyan. 

We are very glad to be welcomed among you, and we hope 
soon to make the acquaintance of sister chapters through corres­
pondence. 

PI. 

Alb£on College, Albi'on, J1£ichiga11. 

From the Peninsular State Pi chapter sends her first greet­

ing to KAPP A ALPHA THETA. 


